
 

RBI reviews Currency Distribution & Exchange Scheme (CDES)       
 

 
This is in reference to the announcement made in Part B of the Bi-Monthly Review of Monetary Policy dated February 7, 2018. The 
RBI has been providing several incentives to banks, from time to time for installation of various machines by them to encourage 
technology absorption in their currency operations for improved customer service. It is observed by RBI that the objectives of the 
scheme have largely been achieved. 
 

Therefore, on a review, it has been decided by RBI to withdraw the incentives which was being given to the banks for installation 
of Cash Recyclers and ATMs dispensing only lower denomination notes as contained in the Master Direction DCM (CC) No.G-
4/03.41.01/2016-17 dated July 20, 2016. 
 

The above instructions will come into force with immediate effect. The claims in respect of machines which were delivered to the 
banks before and including the date of the circular, shall be settled by our Regional offices, subject to the limits already advised in 
the above Master Direction dated July 20, 2016. 
 

Please contact for any query related to this mail to Ms. Neha Gupta, Research Associate at neha.gupta@phdcci.in with a cc to Dr. S 
P Sharma, Chief Economist at spsharma@phdcci.in and Ms. Surbhi Sharma, Senior Research Officer at surbhi@phdcci.in , PHD 
Chamber of Commerce & Industry.  
 

Warm regards, 
 

Dr. S P Sharma 
Chief Economist  
------------------------------------------------ 
PHD Chamber of Commerce and Industry 
PHD House, 4/2 Siri Institutional Area 
August Kranti Marg, New Delhi-110016 
Ph.: + 91-11-26863801-04, 49545454 Ext (135) 
Fax: +91- 26855450, 49545451 
Email: spsharma@phdcci.in  
Website: www.phdcci.in 

  



 
 

   
 

 
 

 
 
 

 


